
SANDERS PARK ELEMENTARY MAGNET SCHOOL

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL

December 12, 2018

Minutes

Welcome
Ms. Tynes called the SAC meeting to order and welcomed guests 

SPE Highlights

· Kindergarten students had their “Ginger Men” on display for participants to vote. 
Principal’s Report

· Our Debate Team will be competing in their first Competition this Thursday.  We are proud of the students and thanks to Ms. Young for coordinating. 

· Beginning in January, we will be stating the process for changing our Afterschool care provider.  The school currently runs their program through the School Board, however the enrollment is low primarily due to the cost.  Ms. Nesbeth has spoken with Before & Aftercare department about the possible change in providers.  

· The process for changing providers along with the eligible providers has been sent to the school.  
· A committee will be formed to complete the process. 

· The school choice application and reassignment window is now open.  We will be hosting a Magnet Open House Event to showcase the great program we have to offer and encourage families to attend Sanders Park.
School Improvement Plan (SIP) Activities/Updates

· Homework Club will be ending this week.  Camp was well attended.   
· FSA Camp is scheduled to begin in February.  

· Students in grades 3 -5 will be given a “mock” assessment in reading and math this week and next week. These results are used for progress monitoring and to make adjustments to instruction and student grouping.  Fifth graders will also be assessed in science.

· Teachers are participating in various professional development activities to enhance their instruction.  
Title 1 Updates:

· Annual Parent Seminar is scheduled for February 2nd.  Funds from Title 1 Parent Involvement has been set aside to pay for 4 parents to attend. Flyers have been sent home

Communication & Broadcasting Magnet
· Open House will target families living outside the boundaries of our school.  The team will be highlighting the different aspects of the program.  We hope to increase enrollment in the program.  
· Flyers have been distributed at the various pre-schools and the library. 

Updates

· “A Passport through the Holiday” Holiday Program - Dec. 20 @6:00 pm

· Early Release - Dec. 21 @12 pm

· Winter Break - Dec. 24 – Jan 4

· Teacher Planning - Jan. 7, 2019

· Classes Resume - Jan. 8, 2019

Questions and Concerns – None 
Next Meeting – January 16th, 2019 @7:30 am
Meeting Adjournment:  

